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[Dr. McKinley, Guarding Your Marriage] 
Well, now that was worth getting up and coming to church for this morning 
wasn’t it? That was great today [applause] thank you so much, Todd, choir, 
Rick, orchestra, everyone, thank you so much. You know a…, I love time 
change Sunday because I have made it my habit through the years to simply 
not move my watch forward and so I have an extra hour to preach this 
morning [congregation laughter] and have prepared an hour and 40 minutes 
worth of material and so I’m gonna pray for patience on your part and for 
you to connect with me and to be ready to go. Actually the enemy is right 
here in front of me in big digital letters, somebody did move it up so 
your in luck today that a…, I know exactly what time it is and a…, will do 
my best a…, to honor our time today. But thank you for being here and 
indeed this morning I know that your life, you heart has been energized 
through this time of worship that we have shared together. 
 
I know that if I were to take time to do a little polling across this 
auditorium this morning that I would learn that we have a variety of 
different kinds of readers. But certainly within this crowd there are 
those among us who would say that a…, one of their favorite authors is the 
renowned writer Tom Clancy. Mr. Clancy is best know for his works and his 
writings in the area of mystery and intrigue, of espionage. He weaves 
together a plot of military strategy and international affairs and as a 
result has a… become a very prolific and a very successful writer. But Mr. 
Clancy, for all of his ability to weave these things together was unable 
in his own life to escape the snare of deception. Because in the late 
1990’s Tom Clancy went through a very high profile divorce and the divorce 
ultimately came about in his life because his wife became aware of a 
virtual infidelity on the internet. It ultimately resulted in the 
destruction of his marriage of 27 or 28 years. It brought shame to his 
reputation and to his family and it was a tremendous tragedy and how 
ironic it would be that a man who had such great ability to weave together 
such mystery, such intrigue and to ultimately bring it to a valiant end 
was not able in his own life to escape being caught and being trapped. I 
think there’re lessons that we learn from this event in the life of a 
successful man and I think one of the greatest lessons is that you cannot 
escape the consequences of treason in your own life. Deception is 
destrucion…is destructive and no matter how much you may be able to write 
about and to understand that you can work betrayal towards a good end, 
true betrayal is always bitter and what the mind entertains the will 
ultimately acts upon. So seeing this repeated in the lives of people over 
and over in the world in which we live today only serves as an incredible 
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backdrop to the strength, to the forcefulness and to the sharp pointed 
message of Jesus that we find in Matthew chapter 5, beginning in verse 27 
and so if you have your Bible I want you to open it there with me this 
morning to Matthew 5 and verse 27 because here Jesus addresses with strong 
words and with sharp intent the matter of purity and the matter of 
fidelity in life and in our relationships. We are together involved in a 
series called, The Kingdom Life and in the prelude to these messages, to 
these teachings Jesus gives us the backdrop, the attitudes there, found in 
the Beatitudes, that are to be a part of the life and of the heart of 
every believer. He also establishes through picture that the church that 
His followers are to be people who are like salt and light in the world 
and then He begins to articulate line by line how this kingdom life plays 
out in the daily conversation and in the daily course of life and so it 
would not surprise you that Jesus deals with relationships and of all the 
relationships that He could zero in on and put at the scope of His target 
He deals with the issue of marriage. Let’s look together in Matthew 
chapter 5, verse 27, Jesus said: 
 
27“You have heard it said to those of old, ‘You shall not commit adultery.’ 
28But I say to you that whoever looks at a woman to lust for her has 
already committed adultery with her in his heart. 29If your right eye 
causes you to sin, pluck it out and cast it from you; for it is more 
profitable for you that one of your members perish, than your whole body 
be cast into hell. 30And if your right hand causes you to sin, cut it off 
and cast if from you; for it is more profitable for you that one of your 
members perish, than for the whole body to be cast into hell.” 
 
Strong words, piercing words, uncomfortable words and yet words spoken to 
reiterate a prohibition that we find throughout the Bible, a prohibition 
that was given to protect the purity and the well being of every human 
being on planet earth. Of course Jesus begins this by restating one of the 
items found on God’s top 10 list. You know God has a top ten list, right? 
It’s found in Exodus chapter 20, it’s called the 10 Commandments. And 
Jesus here repeats the 7th commandment, reiterating and underscoring the 
importance of purity and of fidelity. But you never understand the 
significance of the prohibition unless you understand that what Jesus was 
underscoring in the kingdom life was that He was underscoring the 
significance and the purpose of the married life in the plan of God. So to 
understand that purpose we have to go back to the bening…beginning, to the 
book of Genesis. In fact you may wanna turn over there with me this 
morning to Genesis chapter 1 because there we have the picture, the 
unfolding of God’s creation and obviously in some reform you know that the 
Bible says in the beginning God created the heavens and earth and then 
talks about the creation of the skies and of the seas, of the sun, the 
moon and the stars, of all of the plants and all of the animals kingdom 
and then uniquely and distinctly in Genesis 1, verse 26, the Bible tells 
us that God made man and God placed him in a perfect environment in a 
garden and that God purposely shaped man and breathed into man the breath 
of life and mankind is unique and distinct from all other things that God 
has created. But then in Genesis chapter 2 and I believe it is in verse 
13, excuse me verse 18 the Bible simply says that: 
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The Lord God said, 
 
“It is not good that a man should be alone. I will make him a helper 
comparable or comparable to him.” 
 
God looked at everything that He made and He said it’s not good for man 
just to be like this by himself. Now some Bible scholars have read that 
and it said that God created the heavens, the earth, the plants, the 
animals, God made man, He looked at everything He made and He simply said, 
I can do better than that and then God made the woman and then He said it 
is very good, everything that he made is very good. Now there are others 
who look at this portion of Scripture and see it in a different light. 
They go on to read about how God made man, God said it wasn’t good for him 
to be alone, the Bible says that God made all these things in 6 days and 
then on the 7th day God rested and then God made woman and some would say 
that neither man nor beast has rested since and so I don’t know which 
perspective you wanna take [pause] but in reality God made the man and the 
woman and here’s what the Bible says about them. It says that when God 
brought the woman to the man, to Adam in Geneses chapter 2, in verse 23 
that Adam looked at her and said: 
 
23…”This is now bone of my bones And flesh of my flesh; She shall be called 
Woman, Because she was taken out of Man.” 24Therefore shall a man leave his 
father and mother and be joined to his wife and the two shall become one 
25And they were both naked, the man and his wife and they were not ashamed. 
 
Ladies and gentlemen in the very beginning God orchestrated and designed 
the wonderful institution of marriage and it was a foundation and a 
building block of everything that he intended to accomplish through human 
beings in His creation. God has prescribed and has provided an irrevocable 
formula for purity, for marriage and for family life and it can never be 
changed, it is this, “1 + 1 = 1” and that’s God’s plan. It’s always been 
God’s plan and therefore it doesn’t surprise us when we open His Word to 
read that Moses in the 10 Commandments reiterated the fact that God wanted 
to protect and God wanted to secure the well being of marriage and 
therefore He said strongly, powerfully; 
 
“Thou shalt not commit adultery” 
 
But just as the Bible speaks to the issue of adultery and marriage the 
Bible speaks to the issue of purity for every believer. This message this 
morning is not just for people who are married, this is for every single 
person because ultimately we need to understand that what Jesus was 
addressing was one of the deepest core issues of the inner life of who you 
are as a man, who you are as a woman and ultimately what God has designed 
and planned for you and therefore God is providing for every one of us 
protection and we live in a world that’s broken all the barriers, we live 
in a world that profiles and promotes, sort of live in and give in 
relationships, kinda here and there in revolving door kind of romance. But 
for all that, that is applauded to be in our world there is a lot of 
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emptiness and brokenness and pain. Some in this very building today could 
speak the stories of the emptiness that is found in not having true love, 
life, companionship and security and therefore today I want us to zero in 
on what Jesus is saying and I do not want us to mistake it and I don’t 
want us to back off from the seriousness and the sobriety of what He is 
saying, nor the severity of it because it is something that needs to be 
spoken to our hearts in this culture. Now, before I go any further in this 
study this morning I do just want to make 3 very strategic statements and 
I’m gonna provide them for you because I want you to write them down, I 
want you to get them in your heart. I want you to hear me carefully today, 
married, unmarried, single, teenager, wherever s…you may be in this stage 
of your life please hear this. 
 
Number 1: Every believer is a target for moral destruction. 
 
Why did Jesus give us a prohibition about breaking out of His boundaries 
of purity and fidelity? Because every believer is a target for moral 
destruction. Satan has made it his plan and his ploy to distort and to 
deceive and to destroy people whom God created and you sir, and you mamma 
are on Satan’s hit list. He will do anything that he can to ultimately 
bring about the destruction of your life. He is a destroyer. John chapter 
10, verse 10, Jesus again said: 
 
“The thief does not come except to steal, to kill and to destroy. But I’ve 
come that you might have life and that you might have it more abundantly.” 
 
You see what Satan tries to do, is he tries to take the things that God 
has designed and the desires that God has put within us. Yes, even our 
sexual drives and desires and to distort and to pervert them so that they 
become destructive in life. I wec…once heard a Bible teacher, a pastor 
state it this way and I’ve always felt it was so clear and so succinct in 
my mind that I’ve tried to share it with as many people as I can. He said 
this: 
 
“Temptation is the derive or the enticement to fulfill a God given drive 
in a God forbidden way.” 
 
That’s Satan’s strategy, it is to take a God given desire, a God given 
drive to twist and to pervert it and to get you to think you can fulfill 
it in a God forbidden way and in doing so he targets you for moral 
destruction. Not only is it true that every believer is targeted for moral 
destruction but it’s also true that… 
 
Every believer is susceptible to moral destruction. 
 
I don’t care who you are, where you’ve been how many times you’ve read the 
Bible through in a year, how often you’ve done your devotions, listen to 
me today, if you are not careful and are not on guard you are susceptible 
to fall. In fact the Bible says it this way, 1st Corinthians 10, verse 12: 
 
…let him who thinks he stands take heed lest he fall. 
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…let him who thinks he stands take heed lest he fall. 
 
The Bible says look at the Scriptures. Look at the life of Samson. Samson 
was an incredible man with strength and power, power given by God but he 
forfeited it because he didn’t realize he was susceptible, vulnerable to 
spiritual failure. Think of David, David was the man who was said to be 
after God’s own heart, he had a heart for God, but ultimately in the 
weakness of his flesh David gave in to carnal passions and desires and had 
an affair with a woman named Bathsheba and brought shame on his life and 
on the testimony of his God. Ladies and gentlemen we are susceptible to 
moral destruction. But there’s one other thing that I think we need to see 
and that is that… 
 
Every believer is personally responsible for making right moral choices. 
 
Yes, it is true that every one of us is at risk but it is equally true 
that every one of us is responsible and the reason that Jesus included 
here in The Sermon On The Mount this teaching and this challenge about 
purity, inner purity in life is because he wanted us to understand that a 
part of the kingdom life was understanding and accepting the 
responsibility for living out that life day by day. We are to choose 
purity in an impure world. Listen to the Scripture, Ephesians 5, in verse 
15: 
 
See then that you walk carefully not as fools but as wise, 
 
You have to be careful, you have to be wise in this world in which we’re 
living. Again listen to 1st Thessalonians chapter 4, the Bible says: 
 
3…this is the will of God, your sanctification: that you should abstain 
from sexual immorality; ……… 7For God did not call us to uncleanness, but to 
holiness. 
 
1st Corinthians 6, verse 18: 
 
Flee sexual immorality. Every other sin that a man commits is outside the 
body, but the immoral man sins against his own body. 
 
And Hebrews 13, in verse 4: 
 
Marriage is honorable among all, the bed is undefiled; but fornicators and 
adulterers God will judge. 
 
Ladies and gentlemen the Bible is very clear, human sexuality is a high 
voltage issue and God says I want to give you a warning about what you 
see, about what you think, about what you touch and ultimately God in His 
Word makes it absolutely crystal clear, it’s as though He says, “Read my 
lips, no sex outside of marriage!” That is the Word of God and that is a 
very upstream challenge in a world that had gone downstream on indulgence. 
So having said all of this I want us to look at 2 things. 
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I want us to look first at CONSIDERING THE SOURCE. What is it in my life, 
what is it in your life that opens the door to impurity and to adultery in 
life. What is it that would compromise my life and my witness with Christ? 
Are there some things that I can see here in the Scripture and that I can 
observe in life that would help me to see that and then I wanna talk about 
CHANGING THE COURSE and ultimately being a person who pursues purity in 
life. 
 
Now number 1, let’s back up and talk about considering the source. What is 
it that opens the door to adultery and immorality in life. Well, I believe 
the Lord Jesus gives us the first clue right here in this text. He simply 
says watch out for UNRESTRAINED LUST, unrestrained lust. Listen to what He 
says, He says; 
 
“…I say to you that whoever looks on a woman to lust after her has already 
committed adultery in his heart.” 
 
And then He begins to talk about the eye and the eye gate of the body. You 
see the Bible tells us that we live in a world and a culture that throws 
off restraint and that indulges lust and what a tragedy it is that our 
world no longer values purity, innocence, virginity; these are things that 
are thrown off for the sake of exposure and experience in life. But Jesus 
says listen to me if you don’t guard your eyes you are gonna destroy your 
life from the inside out, you are gonna live in impurity and ultimately 
are going to end up empty. Lust is like candy, it’s all taste and no 
substance and yet Satan loves to keep promoting the taste, knowing that 
what will happen is that there will be an emptiness, a loss of life. 1st 
John, again the Scripture gives us this same insight, 1st John, chapter 2 
and verse 15. You might wanna write that down, you might wanna look it up 
when you get home today but 1st John chapter 2 and verse 15, the Bible 
says: 
 
15Do not love the world or the things that are in the world for the love of 
the word, if you love the world, the love of the father is not in you. 
16For all that is in the world–is the lust of the flesh, and the lust of 
the eyes, and the pride of life–… 
 
And the Bible goes on to say: 
 
17…these are perishing and fading away… 
 
You see Satan is always trying to entice you to gratify yourself but the 
result is there is no satisfaction in life. So what is it that opens the 
door to impurity in my life? Unrestrained lust! That’s why Jesus said 
watch your eyes. 
 
But secondly it would be UNRESOLVED CONFLICTS, unresolved conflicts. Jesus 
is speaking here about adultery but you will remember that just a week ago 
our pastor brought a message on the subject of thou shall not commit 
murder and how that murder is ultimately rooted in anger in the heart, 
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that anger that is unresolved in my life can be destructive. Hebrews 
chapter 12, I’m not going to turn there but verses 14 and 15 says that 
when a root of bitterness is in you that it will spring up in immorality 
and by it many will be defiled. One of the primary reasons for immorality 
is unresolved conflict in a marriage, unresolved conflict between parents 
and their children, unresolved conflict that makes us justify and think 
that we have a reason to resolve ourselves and to ultimately provide our 
own fulfillment. It’s right in the context, watch your attitude because 
you must guard your heart. So number 1, unrestrained lust; number 2, 
unguarded or excuse me unresolved conflicts… 
 
Number 3, UNMET NEEDS. [pause] When we go through life we are aware that 
we have needs, needs of acceptance, needs of affection, needs of 
affirmation. But when those needs are not met and especially in a 
relationship there is a tendency to begin to think that we can justify 
doing something wrong because we’ve been deprived. Now the Bible is very 
clear that God wants to protect the physical intimacy of the marriage act 
within the confines of marriage and therefore God promotes the well being 
of that act within marriage. In fact if you look in 1st Corinthians chapter 
7, verse 5 you read these words: 
 
Do not deprive one another. 
 
Heh! I saw a guy over here just nudge his wife, first time ever, take that 
write that down. [pause] Time change or no time change some of you just 
woke up. [pause] Somebody else over there reachin for a pew Bible, is that 
really in the Bible? Yeah! It’s there! The Bible says that God intends to 
fulfill life through the union and the unity of marriage and it’s a part 
of His plan for purity and it’s a part of His plan for well being and 
therefore the Bible challenges us to fulfill one another’s needs. In fact 
that’s the great tragedy of adultery. Adultery is the ultimate act of 
selfishness. It is the obsession with self; it is never an expression of 
love and it says at all costs, for…forgetting all consequence I’m going to 
fulfill myself and what you end up with is emptiness, brokenness and 
shame. In fact the Bible tells us in Proverbs 6, verse 32: 
 
A man that commits adultery lacks judgment; Whoever does so destroys 
himself. 
 
So number 1, unrestrained lust; number 2, unresolved conflict; number 3, 
unmet needs… 
 
Number 4, UNDERDEVELOPED SELF-ESTEEM. Another reason that people often get 
involved in immorality and adultery is because they’re constantly going 
around trying to find significance through the attentiveness of others, 
the way they dress, the way they act, the things they do, they’re 
constantly saying, watch me, look at me, pay attention to me and 
tragically this happens in many marriage relationships and yet the 
greatest tragedy is that for the emotional creat…craters that are formed 
in a persons life because they need attention, immorality does nothing but 
to destroy that more. Immorality will destroy your self worth, it won’t 
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fulfill it. 
 
One final thing that is the source of adultery and immorality, 
unrestrained lust, unresolved conflicts, unmet needs, underdeveloped self-
esteem; but listen to this, UNDERESTIMATED CONSEQUENCE. People seem to 
think they’re gonna get by. People have the Tom Clancy mindset and what 
you may be able to read in a novel or see in a television show is not a 
true representation of the real consequence that comes into your life. 
God’s Word simply says, listen, you’re gonna destroy yourself if you 
minimize the consequences of moral impurity in your life. 
 
A number of years ago I remember seeing a Candid Camera television 
broadcast, I love the show, I’m sure many of you do as well. But they went 
to a construction site where there was a big wooden fence and they bore a 
hole there in the middle of that fence and above that hole they put a sign 
that said, “Do Not Look Through This Hole!” And then they set up a camera 
across the street. Well, you know, people would come walkin down the 
street and they’d notice it and they’d kinda slow down and they’d look and 
then they’d think; they’d look this way and they’d look that way and then 
they’d look through the hole and when they looked in the hole they’d find 
there was nothing and then they’d turn around and guess who was there? 
Candid Camera, Smile You’re On Candid Camera! You know that Satan loves to 
make a fool out of you? And the greatest way that he does that is by 
minimizing the consequence of destructiveness in your life. Ladies and 
gentlemen you wouldn’t think about going out of here today, getting in an 
automobile, driving out to the interstate and accelerating your car on a 
ramp that said, wrong way do not enter! And yet, every day in their lives 
people throw off the constraints, they try to minimize the consequence and 
assume that they can break the authority of God’s Word with the 
maneuvering of their lives. Hear me today, consider the source; whether 
it’s unrestrained lust, unresolved conflict, unmet need, underdeveloped 
self-esteem or underestimated consequence the reality is the same; it is 
destructiveness. 
 
So therefore lets CHANGE THE COURSE. What can we do to change the course 
of impurity and of unfaithfulness and adultery in a world that so applauds 
and promotes these things? Well let me just give you a little list of 
things to write down. And I think that if you will take and embrace these 
things they will provide a significant strategy for your life. 
 
Number 1: Pray for God’s grace and strength to keep you from the evil one. 
The same Jesus who talked here about adultery and something that begins in 
the heart with the look of the eye and the lust of the heart also taught 
us over in Matthew 6 and verse 13 that when we pray we are to pray: 
 
“And do not lead us into temptation, But deliver us from the evil one.” 
 
If we know that we are a target and we know that we are susceptible then 
prayer is the expression of dependence and the awareness that I need God 
to keep me pure in this world. I can’t do it on my own. I need His 
strength. I need His intervention and that’s where spiritual discipline 
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and spiritual growth can work in your life praying for God to keep you 
from the evil one. 
 
Secondly: Resolve to honor God’s standard in your life. What do I mean by 
that? We begin to applaud [David applauds] marriage, purity and fidelity. 
We applaud and we honor the standard, whether you’re married or unmarried, 
whether you’re married and divorced and are…and are in the time of 
divorce, the time of singleness or the time of being in a marital 
relationship; every one of us are charged and challenged by the Word of 
God that we are to honor God’s standard. That’s not just acknowledging it 
and saying, yeah, that’s what my church believes. That is embracing it and 
letting it become a convictional alignment of your life to live according 
to the will of God wherever you may be, beginning today. If I’m single I’m 
gonna be pure. If I’m divorced I’m going to understand what the Bible 
teaches about that and how I’m to live at this stage of my life and if I’m 
married I’m going to focus on what I’m to do, to be a person of purity. 
Joseph is the example here. Joseph was a young man who had every reason to 
indulge himself, to embrace bitterness, to find a way to fulfill himself 
because of all of the deprivation he had received in life and yet one day 
when tempted and challenged by Potiphar’s wife, Joseph unwilling to engage 
himself in the entrapment of that sin said, 
 
God forbid that I should sin against my master and that I would sin 
against God. 
 
He knew God’s standard. He honored God’s standard and I challenge you to 
resolve to honor God’s standard in your life. 
 
Number 3: Order your eyes and manage your thoughts. Obviously this is what 
Jesus is saying. Do you realize how graphic this is, how sensational this 
was, how alarming it must have been to hear Jesus say, if your eye offend 
you pluck it out? Now do you think for a moment Jesus was promoting some 
sort of physical masochism? Certainly not, but Jesus was reminding us of 
the vital importance of guarding the mind…a, of guarding the eye because 
the eye is the gateway to the thought life and what the eye perceives the 
mind will entertain and if the mind begins to entertain then desire will 
become lust, will become sin. And that’s why it is so vital that you guard 
your eyes, that you deal ruthlessly and radically with temptation. The one 
thing the Bible says about moral purity is it’s not something you 
negotiate, it’s not something you see how close you can get to the edge 
without falling off. It’s something you have to deal with in a very strong 
and forceful fashion. 
 
It’s was Martin Luther who said: 
 
“You can’t always avod…avoid the birds flying overhead but you can keep em 
from building a nest in your hair.” 
 
And it’s the same way with your thoughts. You can’t always keep yourself 
from seeing a lot that’s out there on the horizon but you can detemine 
what you’re gonna think about. 
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Number 4: Take yourself off the market. Take yourself off the market, 
Married and unmarried. You see the tragedy is that many people who get 
married never take themselves off the market. It reminds me of the 
experience I’ve had with some real-estate purchases in my life. Nothing 
against all you fine realtors who are here this morning but one thing that 
has, well in the spiritual sense, tickith me off is when I have [pause for 
congregation laughter] found a piece of property, called to learn that, 
that property is sold and closed and there’s not a sold sign and the sign 
is still in the yard. Now obviously the purpose of that is to have me call 
so they can suggest another piece of property. Now that come-on may be a 
great strategy for selling real-estate but let me tell you somthin, that’s 
a terrible strategy for your marriage and some of you have never taken a 
do-not-disturb sign, a sold sign and put it on your life and said I am not 
gonna play the game any more. But let me say this to you who are 
unmarried. If you are unmarried today, you need to get off the market. 
Whose market are you on anyway? You belong to the Lord Jesus Christ if 
you’ve given Him your heart and God is responsible for every provision 
that you need in life and while you may be available you are not a 
marketable commodity in this world in which we live. You are of value to 
God and God wants to care for you and to meet every need in your life. 
 

 Energize your marriage with your attentiveness. If you wanna protect 
and secure your life then energize your marriage with your 
attentiveness. Most automobile accidents that occur, occur because 

people have quit paying attention and in a moment where their 
attentiveness was taken off of the responsibility of driving they suddenly 
faced a catastrophe with cost and consequence. Sometimes it’s the 
distraction of the children. Other times it’s the press of the schedule. 
Sometimes it’s because we’re tryin to balance to many things at once and 
those are the very things that will undermine your marriage. Your marriage 
needs your time, your thought, your touch, it needs your talk, it needs 
your attention and if you will exercise and if you will ultimately 
energize your marriage with your attentiveness, you’ll be amazed at how 
good your marriage will be. Energy focused is powerful and what happens in 
marriage as we start dissipating our energy? 
 

  Connect with other believers to strengthen your marriage and your    
walk with Christ. If there’s anything that the enemy attempts to do it 
is to isolate it’s prey. If you watch a lion, if you watch an 

alligator, if you watch any of these great predators they will always 
isolate their prey. Well, let me tell you one of the things that Satan 
tries to do is to isolate you, to get you off by yourself, separated, let 
you struggle with things alone and then ultimately come to a place where 
you’re set up to be taken down. That’s the great value of a wonderful 
church and the fellowship of other believers, is that together you come 
together and you are strengthened and encouraged and built up in your 
faith. Now no church, no matter who it is or what it preaches can overcome 
a deceptive heart but if there is sincerity in your heart and wanting to 
guard the purity of your life as a single adult, as a married adult 
ultimately connect with other believers to strengthen you marriage and 

E 
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your walk with Christ. 
 
And then finally, TELL THE TRUTH AND BUILD THE TRUST. If you wanna protect 
your marriage, if your wanna protect your purity you gotta get honest, 
you’ve gotta get honest with God, you gotta get honest with yourself. In a 
marriage you gotta get honest with your mate. In a dating relationship, 
honest with that other person and you’ve got to say I can never be what 
God intends if I’m going to deceive myself and deceive you and deceive 
God. Therefore I am going to be committed to truth telling because when we 
tell the truth we build up trust and trust is the lock on the door of 
purity. The trust of God meeting my need and the trust of God keeping me 
faithful in my marriage. 
 
I started with an author, I wanna end with an author. C.S. Lewis in his 
book, Mere Christianity, said this, he said, 
 
“Being in love is a good thing but it’s not the best thing. You cannot 
make it the basis of a whole life. It is a noble feeling but it is still a 
feeling. Now, no feeling can be relied on to last in its full intensity or 
even to last at all. Knowledge can last, principles can last, habits can 
last but feelings come and go. And in fact, whatever people say the state 
of being in love usually does not last. But of course, ceasing to be in 
love is not merely a feeling, it is a deep unity maintained by the will 
and deliberately strengthened by habit, reinforced by, in the Christian 
marriage, the grace, which both partners ask and receive from God. They 
can have this love for each other even in those moments when they do not 
like each other, as you love yourself when you do not like yourself. They 
can retain this love even when each would easily, if they allowed 
themselves, be in love with someone else. Being in love first moved them 
to promise fidelity. This quieter love enables them to keep the promise. 
It is on this love that the engine of marriage is run. Being in love was 
the explosion that started it.” 
 
Love, true love, what is it? People are always talking today about true 
love. We’ve for a decade been challenging a group of young adults, saying 
to them, “True Love Waits!” so that they will abstain from immorality. But 
ladies and gentlemen I’m convinced this generation won’t believe it until 
they see the generation ahead of them saying, “True Love Keeps!” and God’s 
call is to be kept in purity and infidelity until death do we part. 


